
January 31 2025  

RE: Memo Regarding Updates to the Enforcement of the 2018 International Energy 
Conservation Code (IECC) 

Dear Registered Contractor,  

Please be aware that all building permit applications received on or after April 1, 2025 will be 

required to demonstrate compliance with all applicable aspects of the 2018 IECC, including 

the following:  

• Mechanical ventilation is required for new residences per M1505 of the 2021 
International Residential Code as Adopted by the State of New Hampshire.

• Blower door tests with a maximum of 5 ACH are required for new dwellings per 
N1102.4.1.2 of the 2018 International Energy Conservation Code as adopted by the State 
of New Hampshire.

• Duct testing is required per N1103.3.3 of the 2018 International Energy Conservation 
Code as adopted by the State of New Hampshire.

Please feel free to contact the Building Department if you have any questions 

Jeremy Gibbs  

Building Inspector  

Town of Conway, NH 

http://www.conwaynh.org/

